Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes January 19th, 2016

Present: Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Andrew Forman, Ms. Mary Ann McCarthy & Dr. Louise

Fitzpatrick, Dr. Amy Leader, Dr. Nancy Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi, & Dr. Khanna

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township Health Officer: Mr. Larry Taltoan

Radnor Township Student: Emilija Sagaityte & Neal Chan

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

- I. Review and approval of December 14th 2015 meeting minutes
- II. Health Officer's Report (for December 2015)
 - a. 15 food inspections
 - b. 9 bathing inspections
 - c. 6 quality of life inspections

III. Old Business

- a. Request by Dr. Forman for volunteers to participate on the artificial turf safety due to EAC concerns; anyone who is interested should email Dr. Forman
- b. Discussed formal recommendations about signage for leashed male dogs at parks.
- c. Update Yang Ming- an "Assistant Food Officer" position has been posted for interested applicants

IV. New Business

- a. New Radnor BOH member introduced: Nancy Hopko PhD Director of PhD programs and Villanova University College of Nursing.
- b. Radnor BOH elections- The committee nominated of Dr. Andrew Forman as Chairman and Dr. Amy Leader as Vice Chair of the Radnor Township BOH 2016-2017
- c. Presentation schedule for BOH: please bring any ideas for topics to Dr. Forman
 - Dr. Khanna will be coordinating Dr. Ross to come and speak to the BOH on cardiothoracic surgery
- d. PA Teen Health Week: Week of Jan 25th
 - i. Dr. Laura Offutt (Radnor resident, former BOH member) initiated the idea
 - ii. First statewide recognition of the importance of teen health in the country
 - iii. Two local events being held to celebrate/recognize the proclamation

- iv. Radnor township students encouraged to wear lime green
- v. Information on Radnor Township website

V. Announcements:

- a. Student Intern projects: Neal Chan will be working on nutritious school lunches & Emilia will be investigating concussions
- b. Dr. Forman discussed recent news regarding lead found in water in Flint MI and a report of the water quality in Radnor Township.
- c. Dr. Forman asked for the Radnor township citizens and community public to support The Radnor Fire Company

VI. Public Participation: None

VII. Meeting Adjourned at 6:20pm

The next Board of Health Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday February 16th, 2016 at 5:30pm and will be held in the Radnorshire Room on the main level of the Radnor Township Building.